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                      1st November 2016 

Dear Parents, 

                     

Year 3 & 4 parents meeting 

On Monday 7th November there will be a meeting at school regarding the Kingswood residential for 

Year 3 & 4 parents in May. This will be at 3:30pm led by Debra Rowntree from the Kingswood 

Centre. 

 

Staffing 

We are saying good bye and best wishes to Mrs Hastie our lunchtime supervisor this term and 

welcoming Mrs Fletcher (another Mrs Fletcher!) to the role in November.  

 

Lunch Menu 

Our school lunch menu for the term can always be found on our website at 

http://www.swarland.northumberland.sch.uk/website/school_dinner_menu/108248   

We have included a copy of our winter menu with this newsletter. Please be aware that although 

every effort is made to follow this menu due to changes in deliveries and availability of ingredients 

this may be subject to last minute changes. 

 

Monies 

If you wish to pay dinner money for the half term it will be £68. Please make cheques payable to 

Northumberland County Council. Dinner money remains at £2 per day for Year 3 & 4 children. 

Please could all outstanding extra-curricular club money for the last half term be settled as soon as 

possible with the school office. 

 

Health & Safety 

Please may I remind parents that jewellery is not allowed in school for health and safety reasons. 

Children who do have their ears pierced will be expected to remove their earrings for PE. Children 

with long hair are also required to have their hair tied back every day for school, not just for PE 

lessons. 

 

http://www.swarland.northumberland.sch.uk/website/school_dinner_menu/108248
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H.S.A  

Thank you very much to all those who supported and helped organise the Halloween Bingo. It was 

very extremely well attended by spooks, ghosts, zombies and vampires. Adults and children had a 

fantastic time. 

 

Dates For Diaries 

Thursday 3rd November - Bonfire lunch for children. 

Monday 7th November – Year 3 & 4 parents meeting regarding Kingswood residential trip. 

Wednesday 9th November – Y1 & 2 Multi skills competition with local schools at Willowburn Leisure 

Centre. 

 

Friday 2nd December - Year 3 & 4 multi skills competition with local schools at Duchess High School. 

Monday 12th December – 1pm Christmas Performance 

Tuesday 13th December – 9:30am Christmas Performance 

Tuesday 13th December  - 12pm Christmas lunch 

Friday 16th December – 1pm Christmas Party 

Wednesday 14th December – 1pm School panto at school 

 

Regards, 

 

Louise Fletcher 

            

 


